NANPA Report to the NANC

April 17-18, 2001
1. Utilization and Forecast Reporting for 500 and 900 Numbers

2. Unavailable Codes Project Status

Utilization Reporting for 500 and 900 Numbers

Plans are under development for the implementation of utilization and forecast reporting for 500 and 900 NXX resources.  NANPA is working the FCC Common Carrier Bureau staff to address issues associated with the submission of the utilization and forecast data using the Form 502.  When these plans are finalized, NANPA will provide a report to the NANC.  

In the meantime NANPA will propose an issue at the April 23-27, 2001 INC meeting to incorporate the new 500/900 reporting requirements and 500/900 code holder requirement to obtain an OCN into the NRUF Guidelines, Personal Communications Services N00 NXX Code Assignment Guidelines and 900 NXX Code Assignment Guidelines.

Unavailable Codes Project Status

During the week of March 26, 2001, NANPA distributed letters to the former Central Office Code Administrators requesting their assistance in reviewing a list of unavailable NXX codes to determine what they are being used for so NANPA’s code assignment records could be complete as well as identify any codes that might be returned.  Copies of these letters were also sent to the company’s NANC representative.  The letter also noted that the objective of this effort was to reclaim as many codes as possible and that the final status of each of the codes listed would be posted to the NANPA web page as part of our code assignment reports.  A response was requested within 30 days.

NANPA has completed its analysis of NRUF data to determine if any codes listed on the unavailable code report also appeared in any of the carrier-specific utilization data submitted by service providers.  This information has been forwarded to the NPA Relief Planners to be used with the information gathered from the former Code Administrators.

NANPA will continue to update the NANC on this effort.  As the status of unavailable codes is determine, NANPA’s records will be updated and the results will appear in the weekly CO code reports available on the NANPA web page.
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